TOWN OF FRAMINGHAM SELECTMEN'S RECORDS

FEBRUARY 27, 1989

The regular meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at 7:30 P.M. Present: Chairman Philip B. Ernst, Selectman Clerk John F. DelPrete, Selectman John F. King and Edgar C. Gadbois, Executive Administrator.

WARRANTS:

#105 - February 27, 1989 - Bills - \$290,417.03

#106 - " " - Miscellaneous - \$1,272,537.14

#107 - " " - Salaries - \$1,558,070.50

SPECIAL ALL ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE LICENSES:

Framingham State College, Ram's Den Pub - March 3, 1989 from 8:00 P.M. to 1:00 A.M. (Jazz Night)
Lynn Ann Provencher & Chris Jones - Village Hall, May 7, 1989 - 4:00 P.M. to 9:00 P.M. (Wedding Reception)
Mary Rose Godfrey-First Parish Church, Temple Beth Am, Pleasant Street, March 18, 1989 - 5:00 P.M. to 11:00 P.M.

COIN-OPERATED MACHINE LICENSE:

Sheraton Tara Hotel, 1657 Worcester Road - (1 Electronic Basketball Skill Game)

JUNK DEALER'S LICENSE:

Barry E. Stern, Blandin Avenue Auto Parts, Inc. - 47 Blandin Avenue

AMUSEMENT LICENSE:

Brenda Gove (Houlihan's Old Place) - 50A Worcester Road (Portable dance floor on March 17, 1989 from 6:00 P.M. to 1:00 A.M.

AUCTION - SPECIAL PERMIT:

Joseph Valardi, 92 Main Street, Gardner, MA. - Coin Auction at Days Inn, Worcester Road on March 13, 1989 from 7:00 P.M. to 11:00 P.M. - Preview: 5:00 P.M. to 7:00 P.M.

CONFERENCE - HUMAN RELATIONS COMMISSION RE: SEXUAL HARASSMENT POLICY:

Joan Webster, Human Relations Commission Administrator, addressed the Board on Sexual Harassment Policy. Much discussion took place and the Board voted that the Executive Administrator work with Joan Webster to revise the recommended policy to reflect the thoughts of the Board of Selectmen.

CORRESPONDENCE FROM SAFETY OFFICER RE: SIGNS FOR SAFETY OF PEDESTRIANS:

The Board approved the recommendation of the Safety Officer, Lt. Robert Foley, in regards to safety sign and pedestrians. The recommendation is:

- (1) Set up portable signs at the Hemenway Crosswalk which would read, "State Law, Stop for Pedestrians in Crosswalk".
- (2) Add pedestrian signs at curbsides and two no parking spaces at the intersection of Union Avenue and Concord Street see memo from Lt. Foley dated February 17, 1989.

OLD BUSINESS:

The Board removed the request of Richard P. Stucchi d/b/a The Corner Store, 1640 Worcester Road from the table and approved the license request for a Malt Beverage and Wine Package Goods Store.

NEW BUSINESS:

The Board invited Public Works Commissioner Anthony Colonna to appear at the next meeting of the Board to discuss a request by the Commissioner for a Special Town Meeting to address the issue of selling or leasing the Town's Incinerator.

The Board noted receipt of the following items:

Correspondence from Chairman, Commissioners of Public Works re: Indian Head Heights

Letter of resignation from Police Officer Peter A. Farley

Fire Department Overtime for the week ending February 18, 1989

The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 P.M.

JOHN F. DELPRETE, CLERK